Adams County Snowmobile Association

August 4, 2022 Cedar Shack

The August 4, 2022 meeting of the Adams County Snowmobile Association was called to order at 7:04pm by President Gordy Carlson. There were 21 members present. All clubs were represented except Grand Marsh, Jack Pine and New Haven. The **Secretary** read the minutes from the April 7th meeting. There were no changes. A motion to accept was made by Gary Gevers and seconded by Melissa Rhodes. All in favor, motion carried. The **Treasurer** reported that she filed the annual return, paid Gary for the AWSC directors meeting, received a check from Adams County reimbursement \$3427 for trail intersections signs, map money coming in. The new balance is \$10396.77. A motion to accept was made by Larry Halverson, seconded by Kathy Halverson. All in favor, motion carried.

Gordy wanted to congratulate the Rome Sno-Bandits on their trifecta awards. No Rec officer nor Darren attending this meeting.

Steve turned in the liability insurance paperwork. He reminded everyone to get in their map ads which are due at the September meeting. He will be taking in those to the graphic artist. All trail changes must be made by the October meeting so the maps can be finished, and they should be available by the December meeting.

Old business: Bryan reported on the <u>Chamber</u>'s lack of cooperation with us. Steve brought up doing fund raisers to do in fall or winter next year. Mary talked about the Brat Fry on August 13th at County Market. Looking for 3-4 volunteers to work a few hours. She told what was needed to buy for this event. It runs from 9am to 3pm or so.

Gary reported on the <u>Directors meeting</u> on 7/31. He handed out a summary of all that happened at the meeting. The 'of the year' awards, ISC convention and Sno-Bandits awards, Ski Doo grants, advertise in Sno Goer magazine, using Facebook to update your trail grooming, Rec Council, MS Tour in January, ISMA, Membership cash drawing and ISHOF. Holiday hunt was discussed.

Steve complained about the Chamber and their lack of help. We need to pursue something else thru the ACSA. A lot of suggestions were talked about. Melissa will work on everything to make this happen.

A motion to adjourn was made by Nancy Carlson and seconded by Robert Schmidt at 7:53pm . All in favor.

The next meeting will be September 1st, Cedar Shack!!

Kathy Halverson, secretary